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Bill No. and Title:  House Bill No. 1723, Relating to Psychiatric Facilities    
 
Purpose:   This bill amends the provisions in HRS Section 334-60.7. 
 
Judiciary's Position:  

 
The Judiciary respectfully offers the following observations regarding procedural matters 

for those hearings to be held at the Family Court. 
 
 1.  This bill allows discharge of a patient if no objections are filed within 5 days of the 

mailing of the notice.  The language of the bill raises these questions:  (a) Who memorializes the 
mailing and its receipt?  (b) How is “mailing” defined—when the doctor drops the notice in a 
mailbox, the post office, or when it has been actually delivered?  (c) Is this notice made in the 
context of a case proceeding?  If so, does the notice have to refer to the case?  (d)  Is “5 days” to 
be treated as 5 working days?  (e) With whom is the objection "filed"; (f) If the objection is filed 
with the court, how will the hospital or the doctor know about it? 

 
 2.  Is there anywhere a provision that requires the notice to be given a minimum number 

of days before discharge/voluntary commitment? 
 
 3.  With all of these uncertainties, the court may not be able to provide the hearing within 

the time required in the bill.  Currently, out of respect for the patients and to support medical 
facilities’ need to conserve use of staff, the Family Court of the First Circuit holds mental health 
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hearings via videoconference from the Hawai‘i State Hospital and Queen’s Medical Center.  The 
bill’s 72 hour hearings can only be accommodated by having the hearings, either in person or via 
videoconference, at the Ronald T. Y. Moon Kapolei Courthouse. 

 
 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on House Bill No. 1723. 


